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SES response to cold calling complaints
	

	From:
	Victoria State Emergency Service
	Date:
	19 January 2017
	Time:
	16:00pm

	


VICSES became aware last week that many Victorians have received phone calls asking for the purchase of raffle tickets, purportedly for the benefit of VICSES volunteers.  

People have reported their concern that they’ve been led to believe the calls are coming from VICSES and consequently calling to complain, confirm the existence of a phone fundraising campaign or report a scam.

This increase in complaints led to a notice to the public about being aware of potential scam calls published on 12 December 2016 and shared via Facebook and Twitter. You can read it here.
We encouraged callers to verify the caller and ask for written verification before proceeding with any contributions. We also encouraged people who wanted to give, to give directly to units.

VICSES has a duty of care to the public about how we seek and distribute funds, and as the governing body responsible for the appropriate stewardship of publicly gained funds. Transparent financial information is required for any fundraising activities.

Upon further investigation we believe that many of these calls may relate to a fundraising raffle being conducted by the National State Emergency Service Volunteer Association (NSESVA) for the benefit of all SES Associations in every State and Territory.

The fundraiser is currently active, and Victorian residents may be cold-called to ask if they would like to purchase raffle tickets through representatives of One Contact, who are a national sales company commissioned by NSESVA to run the raffle. Further details on the raffle are available at http://www.nsesva.org.au/ 
We are contacting all parties involved to establish the situation and determine whether recent calls VICSES is receiving relates to the activity of OneContact or other. 

Victoria State Emergency Service (VICSES) does not seek donations via phone.

When VICSES volunteers do collect donations from their communities, they wear full uniform and carry photo identification identifying them as volunteers from their local VICSES Unit.

Volunteers do run authorised tin-shakes and fundraising stalls in their communities, but never via telephone. Whenever anyone asks for donations on our behalf, always check their credentials.

In addition to donations from the public, VICSES volunteer units also receive funding from the Victorian State Government for the volunteer unit municipal subsidy, the Volunteer Emergency Services Equipment Grants Program and the Emergency Services Volunteer Sustainability Grants Program.
If you would like to donate to or support VICSES, the best bet is to contact your local unit directly, to ensure your contribution will be used on the front line in your community. You can find your local unit by contacting VICSES or your Regional Office: ses.vic.gov.au/about/contact 
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